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Montenegro welcomes the distinguished delegation of South Sudan and appreciate its engagement in the UPR process.
We welcome the Revitalized Peace Agreement signed just over three years ago, but regret that its implementation remains slow and selective, posing additional challenges to the country’s stability and the peace process. We note with encouragement the last year’s decision by the government to move forward with the establishment of transitional justice institutions (as a critical step towards achieving sustainable peace, national reconciliation and healing, and rebuilding the rule of law(. Yet, we deplore that the government has failed to make concrete progress in this regard. 

We further recognize the reconstruction of the transitional parliament, and welcome the appointment of the first female Speaker in the country’s history. 

We note with concerns that UN reports continue to document high levels of violent conflicts, mainly attributed to community-based militias, as well as ongoing human rights violations and abuses.
We further share concerns at the perspectives of interruption of political dialogue among the parties, especially, the Rome talks which have started producing some important outcomes.  
Montenegro recommends to South Sudan:

1) To effectively implement the transitional justice provisions of the Revitalized Agreement, and adopt a broad approach to reparations;

2) To ensure the timely investigation of all allegations of serious violations of human rights and international humanitarian law committed by the South Sudan People’s Defense Forces, the National Security Service and other members of the security forces.
I thank you.

